June 30, 2023

The Honorable Phil Mendelson

Chairman

Council of the District of Columbia

John A. Wilson Building

1350 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 504
Washington, D.C. 20004

Dear Chairman Mendelson:

Enclosed for consideration and enactment by the Council of the District of Columbia is proposed
bill, the “Modification Nos. 15, 16, and 17 to Contract No. DCKA-2017-C-0047 with First Choice
Masonry, Inc. Approval and Payment Authorization Emergency Act 0of2023,” and the accompanying
emergency declaration resolution.

The legislation will approve Modification Nos. 15 and 16 and proposed Modification No. 17 to
fully exercise option year four of Contract No. DCKA-2017-C-0047 with First Choice Masonry,
Inc. for construction and related services for the installation of bicycle and pedestrian facilities. In
addition, the legislation will approve payment for services received and to be received under option
year four of the contract.

If you have any questions regarding this legislation, please have your staff contact Marc Scott, Chief
Operating Officer at the Office of Contracting and Procurement at (202) 724-8759.

I urge the Council to take prompt and favorable action on the enclosed legislation.

Sincerely,

Muril ser
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